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“Respect is the Key” 
|   

  

 

 

 

Greetings Area 92! 

   Greetings Area 92! This Month, Tradition Nine reminds us that in our 

Service work, mutual respect is the key to an effective service 

organization. As trusted Servants, we do not govern.  No AA may be 

placed above another AA.  I continue to look for Journalists, Writers and 

Artists that might be interested in submitting feature articles or 

contributions for the newsletter.  Contact me if you would like to be on 

the mailing list. Thank you for the opportunity to be of Service!    

Benjamin G.   Newsletter Editor /  WSEA 92 / Panel 70 / AA 
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October 2021  Election Assembly Announcement 

 

Dear Trusted Servants, 

 

It is with sincere regret that we must announce the change from in-person to a virtual October 

Election Assembly on October 15-17, 2021.  We all were so looking forward to experiencing 

the wonderful fellowship that we know happens during service events. This decision was not 

made lightly and was discussed thoroughly by District 4 hosting committee and the elected 

officers. We know many of you will be very disappointed but due to the ever-changing 

situation with Covid-19 we are certain this is the right decision at this time. We all feel an 

obligation to protect our members’ health and welfare, and being able to provide a safe 

environment for the election assembly is of the utmost importance to Area 92.  Therefore, 

the decision was made by the hosting district and agreed to by the elected officers to not 

have an in-person assembly. 

 

The hotel agreed to not charge us a penalty if we hosted an event at their facility next 

year.  District 4 has agreed to host the October 2022 Assembly and will be discussing a new 

contract with the same facility.  District 2 has graciously agreed to allow District 4 the 

opportunity to host next year. We will be discussing this more at the Assembly.  

 

Full reimbursements of your registration will be available soon.  Please allow the district time 

to decide how to go about refunds.  We will keep you posted. Please remember to contact the 

hotel to cancel your room reservations for a refund before the due date. 

 

You will soon be receiving a new flyer with updated assembly information including zoom login 

info.  We will be inviting our Regional Trustee, Kathy to conduct our election process.  Please 

feel free to contact any of us with your questions. Please take care of yourselves and each 

other.   

 

Respectfully yours in love and service, 

 

Diana M  Area 92 Chair  Panel 70 
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Area Delegate 

Good day, Area 92, 

While the last few months of my service rotation are coming to a close, there are still several engaging 

and meaningful activities keeping me focused on A.A. Service.    

 

Beth P., Delegate from Area 10 – Colorado, was elected by the Conference Committee on Agenda as 

the committee chair for the 72nd GSC.  She is quickly assuming the responsibilities that I was honored 

to fulfill last year.  This includes getting up-to-speed quickly on the duties, meetings, agenda items, 

and processes, required of the Agenda Committee and its 7 members.  Assisting her in this transition 

is a fulfilling experience.   The “Agenda” chair also serves as one of three primary interfaces with the 

Trustees General Service Conference Committee.  This year, our beloved Pacific Region Trustee, Kathi 

F., is serving as chair of that committee.  Together, they will prove stellar.  

 

In mid-August, Area 92 conducted another of its excellent GSR / DCM Schools, facilitated by Alt. 

Delegate, Ben N., and led by Past Delegates Dave M., and Allan D.   It is inspiring to learn, not only 

from the wisdom of our experienced leaders but also from the contributions of many participants.     

Truly, A.A.s sharing their experiences - at its best. 

 

The next Area 92 Standing Committee Workshop is scheduled for Sept. 18th from 10:00 am to 2:00 

pm PDT, as a “hybrid” meeting with the in-person venue at the Chelan Christian Church, 210 E. 

Wapato Ave., Chelan WA  98816.  The virtual meeting is accessible on Zoom ID: 955 9089 1949 and 

Passcode 151109.   I am looking forward to joining in.    

 

A couple of Area 92 DCMs, several GSRs, and a few other members were unable to attend one of the 

three 71st GSC Delegates Reports scheduled during July and August. Accordingly, we have scheduled 

an additional, final, virtual presentation for Saturday evening, Sept.18th from 5:00 pm to 9:00 pm 

PDT.   Alt. Delegate, Ben N., will send an email invitation with the Zoom specifics to all Area 92 

members on our email list.  Also, area92aa.org has details under the heading “Events”.        

 

Over the next couple of months, groups, districts, and areas across the U.S. and Canada will be 

electing trusted servants for upcoming even-year rotations.  Area 92’s Election Assembly, Oct. 15th, 

16th, and 17th, where Area “elected” servants are selected, is currently scheduled as an in-person 

meeting at the Holiday Inn - Richland on the River, 802 George Washington Way, Richland, WA 

99352.  While final venue decisions are still under discussion, an Election Assembly is among the more 

consequential service activities in A.A. and I encourage as many trusted servants as possible to 

participate.    

 

With deep gratitude,  

 

Gary P. 
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Area Alternate Delegate 
 

Greetings Area 92 Fellowship!! 

 
 THANK YOU! To those who participated in the GSR/DCM School last month, and a special thanks to 

Past Delegates Dave M. and Allen D.  Facilitating these events has been one of the many rewards I have 

enjoyed growing in service as your Alternate Delegate.  We are blessed to have many past delegates 
available to share their knowledge and experience of AA General Service.   

I am excited to attend the Standing Committee Workshop in a few weeks and the October 

Assembly….amazing how fast we got here!  Area service has been a blessing.  I would encourage anyone 
to come discover what I have found to be a “spiritual journey”.  Call me or any fellow trusted servant 

anytime should you have any questions about this wonderful opportunity to serve. 

There is no doubt we have experienced trying times during the rotation of Panel 70.  It is a privilege to 
be a part of a Fellowship that in spite of these challenges, we have met them, and continue to reach out 

to those who still suffer.  Whatever venue our last few events for this rotation happens to be, let’s unite 

strong in the fellowship of service, and have some FUN! 
 

See you there! 

 

“The best way to find yourself is to lose yourself in the service of others.” 
…..Mahatma Gandhi 

 

 
Always grateful to serve,   

Ben N - Alternate Delegate Panel 70 

 

 

 
Area Chairperson  
 

Fall is upon us as summer coming to an end.  Here’s hoping for no more fires.  We had to stay inside 

for about six weeks to keep out of the high levels of smoke.  We have really enjoyed the last two weeks 
of clean air.   

The elected officers along with District 4 host committee have been discussing the October Election 

Assembly and if it would be safe for the members to attend in Benton County due to the increased covid-
19 numbers.  I send a letter with 3 questions attempting to get a feel for the opinion of area 92.   

The DCMs, Standing Committee Chairs and Elected officers have continued to meet monthly virtually.  

I have also continued to meet with the N.A Area Chairs weekly to discuss Area issues.   
The Standing Committee Workshop this month will be held hybrid in Chelan.  Good information regarding 

area positions and responsibilities will be reviewed.   

Have a safe September. 
Yours in service, 

Diana M 

Area Chair 
Panel 70 
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Area Alternate Chairperson 

 
Hello, I’ve been working with the host committee for the October assembly continue to plan ahead for 

in person we will know shortly if we have to move back to virtual other than that not much I have posted 
a few new flyers I have straightened out a couple of meetings on the meeting schedule that’s about it 

in love and service  

 
 

Thanks for letting me be of service. 

Gary H. 
 

 

Area Treasurer 

 
The time seems to be racing. The kids are back in school, and the October Assembly will soon be on us. 

The wonderful news is that they are both f2f. It certainly has been challenging for everyone this last 

couple of years. Our family has also been challenged medically but we are finally starting to see the 
light of day. Thanks everyone for the prayers.  

The October Assembly is a voting assembly. Please share this with your home groups and GSRs. This is 

a very important election, and we need your attendance. I am really looking forward to my hugs from 
everybody! Please let your home groups know that everyone is encouraged to run for an AREA position. 

It is a wonderful opportunity to be of service. I look forward to seeing some new hats in the ring.   

 
Our current Prudent Reserve is $2,500.48. 

 

Our beginning bank balance in the month of July was $40, 509.78 was, less outstanding checks, 

monthly deposits and checks paid in July. Credits to the account were $4790.75, debits to our account 
totaled $2781.22. This left our ending balance for July at $42519.31. Beginning balance for August 

was $42,519.31. There were deposits/additions of $3,166.48, checks of $15,430.88 leaving 

the ending balance at $30,164.81.  There are outstanding checks of $3029.60.  This leaves 
our August final ending balance at $27,155.01. 

 

Thank you all for the honor of allowing me to serve as WSEA AREA 92 Treasurer. I will continue to be a 
vigilant steward of your treasury monies. Again, please do not hesitate to send an email and request a 

report or answer to questions you might have. Blessings and virtual hugs to all. Please continue to stay 

healthy, happy and safe! 
Please send all contributions to: 

 

 
Washington State East AREA 92 

PO Box 103 

1314 S Grand Blvd. Suite 2 

Spokane, WA. 99202-1174 
 

YIS 

Jan R 
WSEA 92 Treasurer 

(208) 416-9507 
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Area Alternate Treasurer 
 

Greetings Area 92          September 6, 2021 

 
Contributions for August 2021 were $3,166.18.    

 

Thank you to all of the individuals, groups and Districts for your contributions and continued support.  
The August 2021 Contribution Report was emailed to all DCM’s and Alt DCM’s.  If you would prefer to 

only get your own District Contributions Report, or just your group, let me know and I will modify it.  I 

also want the GSR’s to make sure your DCM’s are getting this information out to you.  If you are not 
receiving it, let them know or email me and I will get you a copy.   

Please send all contributions to:        

 
Washington State East Area 92 

1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103 

Spokane, WA 99202-1174 
Or 

PayPal 

(accessed from our website Area92aa.org) 

 
Please include your Group Name, Group ID Number and District # on the contribution(s) to ensure 

that I give proper credit to the contributing groups or if this is a personal contribution, indicate 

“personal” in the memo line.  There are several groups with the same name so without at least the 
District number, it is very difficult to categorize properly.  Contributions can also be made on the AREA 

92 website by PayPal. It is set up to generate all personal/group information. If you use PayPal please 

be complete with your information.     
 

If you are considering making yourself available for the Alternate Treasurer position, please feel free to 

get in touch with me and I would be happy to answer any questions you may have about the position 
and accounting system that is being used currently.  You have ample time to review the service position 

in the newly updated handbook as well.  Hope to see everyone next month for the Voting Assembly.   

 

Thank you again for supporting your Area 92. 
  

Be safe, healthy and God Bless 

 
YIS 

Cindy H. 

Area 92 Alt-Treasurer 
alt-treasurer@area92aa.org 

Finance Committee Chair 

P70 

 

 

Area Secretary 

 
 

YILS  Ann Marie 

 

  

mailto:alt-treasurer@area92aa.org
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Area Archives Chair  
 

Hello Area 92, 

ANNOUNCEMENT: The Regional Archives Conservation Workshop hosted by Area 72 has been postponed 
for now with a new date to be announced. There was no reason given for the postponement. 

Members of the Archives Steering Committee will be having a work party in September at our repository, 

we will be doing some re-organizing, putting together a couple storage shelves and boxing up a few 
things for preservation along with a few other housekeeping items. 

I will be attending the Standing Committee Workshop in Lake Chelan, which will be held hybrid. Hope 

to see you there, either on screen or in person!  
Hope to see you all in Richland for the October Election Assembly! 

 

 

Area Archivist  

 
Hi everybody! 
 

I am so very happy to be back after my recovery from back surgery.  

 
I am very grateful to all of you in Area 92 for allowing me the time to get my surgery and convalesce! 

My doc says I am ready to get back to my duties as long as I don’t overdo it on lifting.  There is a so 

much to do and I am ready and eager to get back to it! I have been taking inventory of the misc. items 

that are on top of shelves and cabinets. At the last Steering Committee meeting we decided that it was 
time for a work party to do some rearranging and organizing along with putting together our new 

shelving. 

 
I have been working on organizing the miscellaneous items that are on top of shelves, inside drawers 

and on walls. We have some very large banners that I will be putting into roll storage by wrapping them 

in acid free tissue paper to keep them safe from humidity, heat and dust.   Even though we have a 
climate-controlled environment according to our hydrometer our temperatures do fluctuate above the 

desired settings so it is a good idea to keep them safe and secure.  

 
 There are also nametags that have been worn by past delegates that will be carefully wrapped in acid 

free tissue and stored separately with the pins, buttons and lanyards still attached. We also have hats, 

shirts and even a towel that will need to be wrapped and put away from collecting dust that could cause 

damage over the years. All of these items will be cleaned, catalogued and put on the master list so they 
may be easily found in the future for research or display.  

 

I was sorry to learn that the Regional Archives Workshop was cancelled and the future date TBA. The 
National Workshop will be held virtually so I am looking forward to attending that one. Hopefully I will 

be able to attend one in person before my term ends in a little over 2 years. The pandemic has made it 

difficult to learn archiving skills but there is a lot of information online and I have learned a lot that way 
and also reaching out to other archivists in nearby areas.  

 

I also took a hydrometer reading which measures the humidity and temperature. There has been a lot 
of smoke in the air but our repository has been locked up tight due to me taking some time off and the 

smoke cannot reach our precious archives inside the storage unit. Like I said earlier, the temperature 

and humidity have been a little high but not enough to cause concern. 
I hope you all have had a lovely summer and an even better autumn.  

 

Sincerely in Service, 

Lisa D. 
Area 92 Archivist  
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Area Corrections Chair 

Hope this month's Newsletter finds everyone healthy and in good spirits.  Correctional volunteers were 

disappointed to hear that many of the WA facilities that were preparing to open back up have now 

backed off of their plans and we are again waiting.   

 

I have reached back out to the Area 72 Correctional Chair to check on the status of the letter we are 

partnering on related to the new vision for DOC volunteers.  Waiting for them to return the draft sent 

over to bring to our Correctional committee for approval. 

 

The National Corrections call team is working on putting together a correctional facility sponsorship 

pamphlet agenda item to send to the conference for consideration. The deadline for submission of 

agenda items for consideration at the 2022 Conference is September 15. The discussion has involved 

the Conference Corrections Committee Chair, a Trustees' Conference Committee Chair, and past chair 

Karen C, out of Northern California H&I Committee,  shared the pilot inside sponsorship program that 

they are utilizing, that could be used as a model and for background materials.  More to come on this 

item and exciting that it might get into the agenda for consideration.  

Please join us for the monthly corrections meeting the third Sunday of each month at 5:30 pm, the 

invite details are on the Area Website.  If you are interested in Corrections work, or serving at an Area 

level I encourage you to join the call or reach out. 

YIS Holly  

 
Area CPC Chair 
 

Hello Area 92! 

I hope everyone is doing well!  The next Standing Committee Workshop  is scheduled for September 

18th. Unfortunately, I will be attending because I have a funeral for a family member I will be 

attending. I will be reaching out to District 8 soon to start organizing our last workshop where we will 

have the new chairs attend and pass on information. I hope everyone gets enthusiastic and inspired 

for the next rotation! 

 Michelle (Area 92 PI Chair) and I are having a CPC/PI zoom meeting on the 3rd Tuesday at 7:00. 

District 8 is having a CPC/PI Zoom meeting on the first Tuesday of every month at 7:00. We have 2 

new CPC chairs from District 3 and 4. I  have also been attending Area 03’s CPC monthly meeting.  

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you need anything! 

  

YIS, 

Brande 
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Area Grapevine and Literature Chair 

 
Hello, Area, 92 members, who is ready for fall, I know I am!! Hope everyone is well and taking care of 

themselves. 

I just wanted to let everyone know I will be at the Assembly with a full load of literature for purchase 

and look forward to seeing everyone there. Can’t believe the time is upon us where we are hitting our 

end of rotation and I pray many step up to continue our great service in Area 92.  

More recently we have been planning the September Standing Committee Workshop in Chelan which 

will be held hybrid. Did I mention it will have a spaghetti potluck lunch…yummy! Oh, how I have missed 

the camaraderie amongst us. The theme of the Standing Committee Workshop will be the 9th Tradition: 

Rotating Leadership is the Best, and we are excited for another opportunity to share our positions with 

you and what service has done for us. There will also be two members speaking about GSR School and 

Voting Procedures. So, join us if you are available the 18th of September from 10-4 either in person or via 

zoom. Flyers will be posted to website and shared. 

I can never say how thankful I am to our area and members for allowing me to be of service. Even 

through the last 2 years and all the ups and downs I am just full of gratitude.  

On a side note, what is everyone reading to keep themselves going? Me? I cannot do a day without it 

starting off in Daily Reflections…and thanking my higher power! 

With a Servant’s Heart, 

Anna V 

GV & Literature Chair 
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Area Newsletter Editor 

 
Greetings Areas 92! 

This month of September I have been working in Tri-Cities and North Idaho, enjoying the cooler 

weather! 

I had the privilege of sharing my A.A. story with Pockets-of-Enthusiasm speaker meeting!  Thank you 

so much for the opportunity to be of service! 

I have been asked to facilitate a Group Inventory for a group in District 8. And move closer to that 

date.  We have invited other groups of District 8 to attend ands observe. 

I also look forward to participating with the Standing Committee workshop in Chelan Washington on 

September 18th 

I continue to sponsor and participate with the 3rd Legacy Committee of District 8; I also participate on 

the District Handbook Committee and we are in the process of updating our Handbook. 

It is an honor and privilege to Serve! Thank you for all your support! 

Yours in Service   Benjamin G.   Area Newsletter Editor / WSEA  92 / Panel 70 / AA 

 
Area Public Information Chair 
 

– Happy Fall – 

 

It’s been a very quiet summer; I didn’t do near as much camping as I did last year. The smoke has 

definitely impacted this. I am looking forward to fall for a couple of reasons. First, we as a body may 

attend the September Hybrid Workshop on September 18, 2021, in Chelan, Washington, and hopefully 

the October Election Assembly from October 15 – 17, 2021, in Richland, Washington. I can’t wait to 

see more of you “in-person”. 

 

I recently changed home groups to a woman’s meeting called “Whole Latte Love”. The group was not 

registered and it did not have any committee positions filled when Anna and I began attending. Anna 

assisted in leading the Group Conscience and electing committee positions. We were able to fill all 

positions except Corrections. I am very proud to be a member of a group that wants to be of 

maximum service to AA and the community. I have been working with our new GSR to help get her 

ready for the October Election Assembly. On August 28th I attended the GSR/DCM School with a new 

GSR from the group “Sister’s in Sobriety”. I love being of service to both of these groups; I am a “part 

of” today and that makes me very happy. 

 

I was appointed to chair the January 2022 Quarterly which will be a hybrid meeting. A “Save the Date” 

flyer will be approved and available at the September workshop. We have a beautiful facility available 

to us; however, if the church closes its doors due to Covid-19 the quarterly will be held virtually on 

zoom. The committee will make a decision on whether to proceed with an in-person or virtual event 
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on November 18th at our District 6 meeting, approximately 60 days prior to the event. Once this is 

determined we will post the registration form on the Area website. 

 

I have been involved with 3rd Legacy Service for four years now. I was appointed as a temporary GSR 

in September of 2017 and elected to the position in 2018 for a 2-yr term and then I was appointed as 

the PI Chair in December of 2019 for a 2-yr term. I had no idea how this would impact my sobriety. I 

have developed new relationships with friends who have a full heart for service. I am so grateful for 

Debbie T. who grabbed me right up and started taking me through the Service Manual. I had heard 

the term “Service Sponsor” but was miffed by the concept; the manual was like a foreign language. 

Through the years I have learned how to participate, lead, and inspire others. This experience has 

developed a new appreciation for Alcoholics Anonymous. You have taught me so much about service 

and myself. I feel so blessed. Thank you for being a part of my recovery today. 

 

In Love and Service, 

Michelle W. 

WSEA 92 – Panel 70 

Public Information Chair 

 

 

Area Treatment Chair 
 
Welcome to September.  This brings brisk mornings and warm afternoons here in Colville.  We seem 

to be getting relief from fire season where the air is clearer.  I hope everyone is enjoying a wonderful 
Labor Day weekend.  For me it is a quiet weekend at home with my trusted companion Odie.  

 

We are hoping to see lots of amazing faces at the upcoming Standing Committee Workshop in Chelan.   

 
I will be attending the Accessibilities monthly meeting next Monday to assist in putting together a 

motion to go to the General Service Conference.  So, I will look forward to reporting back to you next 

month on the statis of this motion. 
 

I will leave with quotes form a unknow author. 

 
When you want different for yourself. You have to start moving different.   

 

Old keys don’t unlock new doors. 
 

These quotes touch my heart today as I learn to do life differently.  Blessing from you treatment and 

accessibilities chair.   
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Bridging the Gap (Treatment Committee) 

 

 

Area Translation Chair 

 
Greetings Friends, 
 

I am looking forward to seeing you all in  Chelan on the 18th. It’s a hybrid meeting which should allow 

many, if not all, Districts to attend. Our theme is “Rotating Leadership is the Best” and it will be an 
informative meeting for all to attend. I look forward to seeing you all there. 

 

Doug McGuire 
Area 92 Translation Chair 

509-319-7510 

 

 

 

Finance Committee 
See Alt. Treasurer Report 

 

 

 

 

Website Committee 
See Alt. Chair Report 

 
Not much happening here on the web team trying to figure out how to host a voting assembly quite 

costly to the area possibly $2400 to have tech 12 help us do that if we move back to virtual other than 

that not much going on the web team pretty quiet yours in service  

Gary H. 

Thanks Gary H. 
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Area Registrar 

 
Howdy Folks! Your friendly neighborhood Registrar here….. 

 

As a result of the GSR/DCM School we were able to register a number of GSRS with the General 

Service Dept. records database, thus building our Area list.  There are now 123 GSRS registered using 

the simple online form located on the Area Website under the “Resource” tab to “Forms/General 

Information”.  Then select “Group Info Change Form” (link also below).   

GSRS report receiving their GSR Kit in a manner of 5 to 7 days.    That is a vast improvement from 

the not too distant past.  The new ERP (Enterprise Resource Planning) has definitely streamlined the 

GSO records process.  The Kit comprises everything needed for a new GSR to get off on a good start.  

Kit contents link: (https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/en_GSR_list.pdf) 

With many new GSRS rotating into service soon, it is vital to get recorded with GSO so that our 

Groups become linked with all the information needed to be informed….the essence of “A.A. as a 

whole”  

 

THANK YOU GSRS and ALL Trusted servants for your service! 

 

Get Connected  

Is your Group Information up to date??  Please take  five minutes to complete this form : 

https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8  and take advantage of GSO services: GSR Kit, Box 459, 

(quarterly news and notes from GSO), contribution reports, important announcements, and more.   

 

Always Grateful to serve, 

Ben N - WSEA 92 Alternate Delegate/Registrar Panel 70 

alt-delegat@area92aa.org 

208-755-2345 

 

  

https://www.aa.org/assets/en_US/en_GSR_list.pdf
https://forms.gle/QpmDbGzhxzYzYJSP8
mailto:alt-delegat@area92aa.org


   

 

 

 

   

 

14 | P a g e  
 

Area 92 Newsletter 

District and DCM Reports 

 

District 2 

District 2 is focusing on a District Handbook. Coming around the last corner on that one, thanks to the 

diligence and hard work of Susan M.  We're also making some financial decisions based on information 

collected by Susan N. and myself. 

We've formed the kernel of an Alcathon Committee, and need more people to roll up their sleeves and 

pitch in.  Lastly, District 2 is hosting the October 2022 Assembly. I'm looking forward to that project 

especially since we've hosted Quarterlies in the past. Rock on, District 2  

Rainey M. 

 

District 5 

Greetings from District 5.  

Fall is in the air. This month on the 19th the Cashmere Group is bringing back their Potluck Picnic. 

Hamburgers, hotdogs, garnish and drinks will be provided. Guests will provide side dishes, chips and 

desserts. Cashmere group’s member Cameron will provide acoustical background music during Social 

Hour and after dinner entertainment will be provided by Rule 62, playing all your favorite Classic Rock 

hits! So if you are in the area come up to the Mission Creek Community Club any time after 1:00 on 

Sunday the 19th .  

We had four of our members, including myself attend the Zoom presentation of the GSR/DCM School. 

Awesome job by the instructors! I cannot speak for anyone else, but I thoroughly enjoyed it. The 

mock motion was by far my favorite part! If you have not attended, I highly recommend it. 

Until next month, this is Carole, wishing everyone in Area 92 a happy and healthy September from 

District 5 

 

District 8   

Greetings to all as I write this report at the end of our Labor Day holiday weekend. After a weekend 

watching the contagious energy of the packed college football games, I am hopeful we are returning 

to normalcy.   

It has brought me immense joy to see people out and about commencing with life as we are meant to. 

Our August District meeting was held both in person and hybrid.  Attended by 16 GSR's, 3 officers, 6 

committee chairs and 5 guests in person with 4 of us joining on zoom.  Total of 30 members 

attending. 

I went to the GSR/DCM school on Aug 28 hosted by Ben N. with assist by past Delegates Dave M & 

Allen D.   Much thanks for another informative learning experience.  

I also joined with other Area DCM's in our monthly DCM meeting with Diana Area 92 chair.  

The main concern and discussion at this meeting was the upcoming October Assembly.  
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As of now it appears that we cannot hold a hybrid meeting so it will go on as planned or be totally 

virtual. 

I assured that District 8 would be representing in person with as many folks as we can get there! 

I am registered with hotel reservations on board. If you haven't done so please get those registrations 

into District 4.   

Let’s remember as we follow our traditions and exercise the 3rd prong of our triangle which is 

fellowship. I am praying we can have the event in person.   

Next meeting is our District elections. Please get the word out so we can fill the positions for the next 

rotation.  

Scott R. past Delegate from Libby MT will be assisting us with our election.   

Thank you all for being amazing District Trusted Servants.  

Events attended during Aug: 

Aug 28.  GSR/DCM School 

Aug 31. DCM monthly meeting 

 

God Bless. YIS, Catherine B.  District 8 DCM  

 

District 10 

 

Greetings from District 10 
 

August was a BIG month for birthdays…congrats to all! 

 
Alice M – 2 years 

Annette H – 2 years  

Annie A – 1 year  
Barbara P – 23 years 

Christine M – 34 years 

Cindy G – 26 years 
Cybill E – 30 days 

Dawn B – 23 years 

Jeff M – 13 years 

Jerry M – 6 years 
John – 32 years 

Ken K – 40 years 

Kyle – 2 years 
Laurie E – 90 days 

Roger C – 5 years 

Scott M – 10 years 
Tracey – 90 days 

 

The following spotlight comes from our Social Committee Chairperson, Cindy A.: 
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We had a great turnout at the district BBQ and softball game on Saturday August 14th at Kiwanis Park 

in Ellensburg.  There was great food and company.  Way to go to those who stood the heat to play 

softball.  The wind did pick up to cool us down. Many went to the SOS meeting afterwards.  Thanks to 
all that came and an extra thank you to those that helped. Excited for our next social event. 

Thanks Cindy! 

 
Have a safe September everyone. 

 

 

District 13 
 

Greetings from District 13.  

 
We have quite a few meetings opening back up. Some are hybrid, some are live only and some are still 

Zoom only.  

 
If you know of a District 13 meeting that is not in conjunction with the aaspokane.org/meetings/ please 

let me know. Send email with the current info to jamiekane98270@comcast.net. Any groups in District 

13 that would like to announce birthdays or events in the Area 92 newsletter please send me an email 

again @ jamiekane98270@comcast.net.  
 

Also, to all members of District 13 this is a rotation year so please give some thought to service at the 

district level. I know it has really enhanced my sobriety and I have met some great people I would not 
probably have met otherwise. 

 

Jamie Kane District 13 DCM. 
 

 

District 15 
 

 
Alt. DCM Report for District 15 

 

In our District, we have 21 meetings currently taking place. All of the meetings are in-person meetings 
with one having the capabilities of Zoom. Our District meets once a month on the 2nd Tuesday with GSRs 

and Standing Committee members attending. Unfortunately, Hog Heaven was cancelled this year due 

to fires in the area.  
 

Upcoming events include the Round-Up of Recovery and a Halloween potluck and dance. The Round-Up 

of Recovery is October 2nd and 3rd  in Colville, WA, with the doors opening at 7:30 am on Saturday.  We 
have workshops, meetings, speakers, and catered meals for dinner and Sunday breakfast.  Registration 

forms are included in the newsletter and on the Area 92 website.   

 

You may call me at 509-675-0139 if you have any questions.  The Halloween event is scheduled for 
October 30, and there will be a meeting, best costume contest, and a dance. This event will take place 

at the Kettle Falls Senior Center.  Both events should be a lot of fun!  

 
Respectfully submitted, Erin G.  

 

 
 

 

  

http://aaspokane.org/meetings/
mailto:jamiekane98270@comcast.net
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District 24 
 

Greetings from all of us in District 24 to everyone in Area 92! 

 
Well, we thought maybe we would have some normalcy by now, however it hasn’t been so.  We are all 

keeping the group doors open here.   All District 24 groups are meeting in person and most are on 

regular schedules and following covid prevention mandates. Filling group service positions continues to 
improve and thank goodness for group member volunteers who step up when needed.   Group 

attendance is smaller than before but growing.   

 
All the group’s report newcomers are showing up and continuing to attend. Grupo El Puente GSR says 

they group had fellowship with 2 AA members from a group in Reno, Nevada and that they shared on 

the topic “What is AA?”  Grupo Comunidad continues to plan for an in-person anniversary celebration in 
February 2022. The group plans to invite an AA speaker from outside the United States . They have 

been able to cover all their group expenses and have a prudent reserve.  Their AA study group is on 

Mondays at 9am. and there is good attendance.  Grupo 12 also have an AA study group on Thursdays 
at 7pm. and says the group welcomed 2 new members to the group. Expenses have been tough to meet 

but it is also improving.   

 

I was at the DCM monthly sharing session last week, and the main topic was the October assembly. It 
is always good to share as a group our different views as we all are in different counties.   

 

Thanks to all the group members, District and Area trusted servants for your service. See you soon! 
Felices 24 Horas! 

 

In gratitude, Virginia R. DCM District 24 

 

Central Office of North Idaho 
 

Greetings from Central Office of N. Idaho!  

 
I have been very busy since our last month, with A.A. service commitments and summer fun. I recently 

heard where there has been an ongoing debate of whether or not to hold a live or hybrid October 

Assembly. Yes, the Chinese Disease has reared its ugly head once again, this time it is a different strain. 
Just when we are starting to get back into a regular routine, he we go again.  

 

I think that if more people in the Fellowship trusted in and depended upon God, and used common 
sense, there would be less fear and more rational decision making. We are about to have our first live 

Assembly, in a long time, down in the Tri-Cities, hosted by District 4, if it is not cancelled by the powers 

that be! This is an election Assembly and needs to be a live Assembly, nomatter what is said! Wear a 
mask, wash your hands often, keep a safe distance, inventory your fears, and in other words, use 

common sense. I will register my home group GSR for the October Election Assembly and I plan to 

attend the Assembly too, in fact, I am looking forward to it!  

 
We travelled a lot this summer. In fact, we have been on one big road trip for the past 2 months. We 

drove to Western WA, then to Ohio, back home, and then we drove round trip to Arizona! We saw a lot 

of interesting things and we met up with friends from Kentucky, for breakfast, in Billings, MT of all 
places! Along the way we managed to comply with al the pandemic rules and regulations, and we did 

not get sick. We began each day with prayer, and page 86, ending each day with prayer and pages 86-

88. Our Basic Textbook, Alcoholics Anonymous, has answers to all of our problems, the only effort 
necessary being that to follow a few simple rules!  

 

Yours in service, David R. 
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General Service Representatives 
 

5 EASY steps to get CONNECTED 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

1. Go to Area 92 website:  https://area92aa.org/ 
2. Click on “Resources” tab 
3. Click on “Forms/General Information” 
4. Select “Group Info Change Form”   
5. Complete and click “submit” 

 
 

Your Group Info is now up-to-date with Area and GSO! 

 
 

 

??? QUESTIONS ???  Contact: alt-delegate@area92aa.org - Ph# 208-

755-2345 

 

https://area92aa.org/
mailto:alt-delegate@area92aa.org
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WELCOME WSEA 92 GSRS – PANEL 70 

 

 
GET CONNECTED! 

Why??...receive: AA GSR Kit – Box 459 Quarterly – AA News and updates – Group 
Contribution Status with GSO – Grapevine News – Maintain Group/GSO connection – keep 
your Group informed – network with fellow Trusted Servants - RECEIVE THE MONTHLY  
AREA NEWSLETTER +FUN… to list a few! 

 

 

1. Go to Area 92 website:  https://area92aa.org/ 
2. Click on “Resources” tab 
3. Click on “Forms/General Information” 
4. Select “Group Info Change Form”   
5. Complete and click “submit” 

 
 

That’s it…. How easy was that?  :D  

 

 

*Note: Forms have *required fields for completion…. Please do not hesitate to call me 
if you are unable to provide your Group Service # or have any questions. 
*You and your District DCM will receive an email copy for your records.....I’m excited 
and look forward to sharing with all of you this spiritual experience of serving our 
Fellowship!!! 
 

Grateful to serve, 
Ben Nelson 

WSEA 92 Alt-Delegate - Panel 70 

  

https://area92aa.org/
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Area Contact Information 
 
 

 

Financial Contributions 
 

Our 7th Tradition states: “Every A.A. Group ought to be fully self-supporting, declining outside 

contributions.” 
 

 

Please send your contributions to:        

Washington State East Area 92 

1314 S. Grand Blvd. Suite 2, Box #103 

Spokane, WA 99202-1174 

 

 

 

  

Delegate Gary P. delegate@area92aa.org 972-998-4221 

Alt. Delegate Ben N. alt-delegate@area92aa.org 208-755-2345 

Chair Diana M. chair@area92aa.org 509-429-1683 

Alt. Chair Gary H. alt-chair@area92aa.org 509-670-8860 

Treasurer Jan R. treasurer@area92aa.org 208-416-9507 

Alt. Treasurer Cindy H. alt-treasurer@area92aa.org 509-341-9072 

Secretary Ann-Marie K. secretary@area92aa.org 509 216-6175 

Archives Chair Lisa G. archives-chair@area92aa.org 406-334-7091 

Archivist Lisa D. archivist@area92aa.org 509-216-9366 

Corrections Holly H. corrections@area92aa.org 509-251-3669 

Corrections Bridge Lori T. area92correctionsbridge@gmail.com 208-277 7382 

CPC Brande G. cpc@area92aa.org 509 868-4123 

GV & Literature Anna V. literature@area92aa.org 509-406-2262 

Newsletter Benjamin G. newsletter@area92aa.org 360-713-2374 

Public Information Michelle W. pi@area92aa.org 509-388-6086 

Translation Doug M. translation@area92aa.org 509-319-7510 

Treatment Fran L. treatment@area92aa.org 509-936-1045 
Treatment Bridge Sean S. treatmentbridge@area92aa.org 509-378-1787 

Website Information Gary H. alt-chair@area92aa.org 509-670-8860 

    

mailto:area92altdelegate@gmail.com
mailto:area92correctionsbridge@gmail.com
mailto:treatmentbridge@area92aa.org
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Area Newsletter Submission Guidelines 
 
The Area 92 Newsletter- Published Monthly 
The Newsletter is our primary mode of communication in Area 92 and relies on the submissions of each  

of us: Our DCM’s, GSR’s, Elected officers, Appointed Chairs and Delegates, Past and Present, as well as 

any member within Area 92.  Geographically Area 92 includes Eastern Washington, Northern Idaho, 
Western Montana and Hermiston Oregon. 

Submissions:   Any Member of A.A. may submit information, questions, reports, ideas or discussion 

points to the Editor.  All Submissions are subject to editing for Grammar, sentence structure and spelling.  
Any opinions expressed herein are not endorsed nor approved by A.A. as a whole nor is any article or 

activity published by A.A. as a whole except when Conference approved literature is quoted or otherwise 

copyrighted by A.A.W.S. 

 
The Submission deadline is the 5th of each month at 5pm. Pacific Standard Time.  Each 

submission should be approximately 250 words. 

 
Submission Methods:  Email to newsletter@area92aa.org   or US Mail to Address below 

Area 92 Newsletter 

212 Ironwood Drive Ste D   #212 
Coeur d’Alene, Idaho 83814 

 

This is the disclaimer and submission guidelines that will be found in each monthly Area Newsletter. 
 

Changes include: 

 

• Submittal deadline has been changed from the 10th of the month to the 5th of the Month. 
• No Phone Text entries will be accepted. 

• The Mailing Address has been changed. 

• All forms of Mail Accepted, US Postal, FEDEX, UPS, DHL Etc. 
• All entries and flyers should be clear and legible. 

• Submission does not guarantee publication. 

 
Thank you for your cooperation 

 

Sincerely yours in Service! 
 

Benjamin G.   Newsletter Editor      AREA 92 / Panel 70 

 
 

 

Missed an Issue??? 
 

 
Area 92 Newsletter Archive 

 

Go to : 
 

area92aa.org/newsletter 

 
 

  

mailto:newsletter@area92aa.org
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